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If you have anything you want printed in this magazine  
please contact Lion Neil Mutch 

Drop me a lion or e-tail:- phlionsflyer@hotmail.com 

PRESIDENT’S  PRIDE OF PLACE 
 

Fellow Lions: 
 

First of all I would like to pass the clubs condolences to Past President Barney 
Lawn whos mother passed away last week, our prayers are with him and his 
family. 
 

The Melbourne Lions visited us last meeting and returned our gavel that's been 
missing for awhile in exchange for their Code of Ethics which we came across 
somehow. 
 

Well trivia is fast approaching and will keep us busy as lions for the next month 
with its arrangements , but if we all do our parts it will over before we know it. 
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LIONS GRRROWL 

Best District ‘A-1’ bi-monthly 2010 2011 2014 

LIONS TALES 
Two prawns Justin and Christian were constantly being  

harassed and threatened by sharks that inhabited the area.  
Finally one day Justin said to Christian, 'I'm fed up with being a  

prawn. I wish I was a shark, and then I wouldn't have to worry about being eaten.' 

A large mysterious cod appeared and said, 'Your wish is granted'  

Lo and behold, Justin turned into a shark. Horrified, Christian immediately swam 

away afraid of being eaten by his old mate. 

Time passed, Justin found life as a shark boring and lonely. All his old mates  
simply swam away whenever he came close to them. While swimming alone one day 

he saw the mysterious cod again and begged to change back into a prawn. He did! 

With tears of joy in his tiny little eyes Justin swam back to his friends and banged 

on Chrisian's door shouting, 'It's me, Justin, your old friend, let me in.' 

Christian shouted, ’No, you’re tricking me into being your dinner.’ 

Justin cried back 'I'm not. That was the old me. I've changed.' 

'You're a shark!', yelled Christian. 
'No, honest', said Justin, 'I've found Cod. I'm a Prawn again Christian' 
 

A C-130 was lumbering along when a cocky F-16 flashed by and the jet jockey decided to 

show off.   

The fighter jock told the C-130 pilot, 'watch this!'   and promptly  

went into a barrel roll followed by a steep climb. He then finished  

with a sonic boom as he broke the sound barrier.   

The F-16 pilot asked the C-130 pilot what he thought of that?   

The C-130 pilot said, 'That was impressive, but watch this!'  

The C-130 droned along for about 5 minutes and then the  

C-130 pilot came back on and said: 'What did you think of that?'  

Puzzled, the F-16 pilot asked, 'What the heck did you do?'  

The C-130 pilot chuckled. 'I stood up, stretched my legs, walked   to the back, used the 

toilet,   then got a cup of coffee and a  cinnamon roll.'  

When you are young & foolish - speed & flash may seem a good thing!  

When you get older & smarter -  comfort & dull is not such a bad thing!  

 

 
 

        WHAT IS IT?WHAT IS IT?WHAT IS IT?WHAT IS IT?    
    

               Lion Rick Castle a showed us a money clip.  

               No Lion Jerry Bergsma, A MONEY CLIP!  

     /50 50 DRAW 

                 Left: Lion Carey Thody won the 50/50!  

EXECUTIVE MEETING JANUARY 13th 
 

....and Melvin Jones’ birthday was at the Presidential Whitehouse 

of President Lion Earl Trainor’s. Thanks from all who attended for 

your hospitality. 
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Dates to remember 
 
 

Sun Feb 08 5:15 pm  BINGO! at Forest City Bingo Country, London 

TEAM 2 
GLENN ARCHIBALD 
ROGER DYER 
RON IRELAND 
NEIL MUTCH 
EARL TRAINOR 
BERT VANDERWAL 
BARNEY LAWN 

MARK GELLNER 
 

If you can’t attend, please find a replacement or inform Lion Walter. 
we need to have 3 bona fide members there before 5:30 in 

order to sell sheets legally 
 

Tue Feb 10 7:30 Executive Meeting, Lion Richard Cooke’s Barracks 

 

 
We are up to 150 likes and no sign of slowing down. Just this week, we have “Likes” 

from Lions International, people in Boston MA, France, Italy, Sri Lanka, India and 

even Bracken Ridge Central Lions Club Queensland, Australia! 
 

If you want anything posted on Facebook, see Zone Chair Lion Jeff Zavitz who 

posts the posts and keeps our community involved online.  

LAST REGULAR MEETING 

 
 

 

Middlesex Centre Archives 

www.middlesexcentre.on.ca/Public/Middlesex-Centre-Archives 
 

Don’t forget our Poplar Hill & District Lions Club 

website 

www.phlions.ca 

Below (L-R): Melbourne Lions Club President Lion Jerry Zimoch is presented their 
Code Of Ethics from our President Lion Earl Trainor. 

 

Poplar Hill & District Lions 

Club welcomed six members of 
the Melbourne and District 

Lions Club for their visit at our 
last regular meeting on Tuesday 

January 6th. They enjoyed the 
warmth of our hospitality and a 

hearty meal once again prepared 
by our unbeatable South Lobo 

Women’s Institute.  
Lion Jack St.Louis thanked the 

WI for the great dinner. 

Right: President Jerry returns 
our gavel to President Earl. 

 
 

 
 

Below: Thanks to the  
Melbourne Lions Club for  

coming and providing the 
smiles! It was a great night!! 

THANK YOUS 
 

 

Thank-you from Spencer Hood for supporting his participation in the Football  
Association of Canada. Our Club is listed as a sponsor and he will be going to Texas to 

represent Canada on the under 18 team. His performances have earned him  
scholarship offers from across Canada and the U.S.  
Thank-you from the Children's Health Foundation 
Thank-you from the Canadian Food Grains bank 

Thank-you from Camp Woodeden. 
Thank-you from the VON and a request for help again at this year's June 28 Walkathon. 

 

Just to show our hard work is appreciated! 

Photos: Lion Jeff Zavitz 


